
Transport minister leads team
to  Tbilisi  Belt  and  Road
Forum

Qatar is participating with a delegation headed by HE the
Minister of Transport and Communications Jassim Seif Ahmed al-
Sulaiti  in  the  Tbilisi  Belt  and  Road  Forum,  which  was
inaugurated on Tuesday in Tbilisi, Georgia, under the theme:
“Partnership for Global Impact”.

Inaugurated by the Prime Minister of Georgia, Giorgi Gakharia,
on  Tuesday,  the  forum  saw  the  attendance  of  over  2,000
participants from 60 countries, including heads of states,
ministers, diplomats and representatives of international and
business organisations.

In his opening speech, Gakharia stressed the importance of the
new  Silk  Road  in  modern  economic  integration  and
globalisation, saying that the participation in the initiative
is among the top priorities of the Georgian government.

Georgia was one of the first countries applauding the China-
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proposed Belt and Road Initiative (BRI) to create new trade
corridors between Europe and Asia and improve existing ones,
he said.

The  Tbilisi  Silk  Road  Forum,  he  said,  is  “an  important
opportunity” and a platform on which the countries involved in
the BRI, international organisations and the private sector
discuss  regional  economic  challenges  and  explore  ways  to
overcome the challenges and share experience.

The forum is being held for the third time in Tbilisi.

It is opened by the Prime Minister of Georgia and organised by
the  Georgian  ministries  of  foreign  affairs,  economy  and
sustainable development and supported by China and the Asian
Development Bank.

The mission of the forum is to serve as an international
platform  for  multilateral  high-level  dialogue  among  senior
policymakers,  businesses  and  community  leaders  to  discuss
important issues on trade and connectivity, examine challenges
facing countries along the New Silk Road connecting East and
West, and find common solutions that have a positive impact on
the region and the global economy.

Day 1 provides opportunities to discuss a full spectrum of
issues  related  to  trade,  artificial  intelligence  (AI),
transport and energy in separate panel discussions, and Day 2
focuses on the private sector and investment opportunities in
Georgia.

Meanwhile,  Prime  Minister  Gakharia  met  HE  al-Sulaiti  in
Tbilisi on Tuesday. The meeting reviewed bilateral relations
between Qatar and Georgia in the fields of transportation,
mobility and communications and means of further enhancing
them, in addition to discussing a number of topics of common
interest.


